WHITLEY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT
May 17 , 2011
The Whitley County Redevelopment Commission met Tuesday, May 17, 2011 in the Commissioner’s Room located on the first floor of the Whitley County Government Center.  In attendance were Chairman William Overdeer, Vice Chairman James Argerbright, Secretary Michael D. Schrader, Tom Rethlake and Frank Kessler, Brooks Langeloh.  Also in attendance were Alan Tio, Jim Breckler, Kelley Lefever, Chris Johnson, Dan Cameron and Gene Donaghy.  The minutes were recorded by Auditor Jen McGuire.  Chairman Overdeer called the meeting to order at 7:30 a.m.

IN THE MATTER OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:  The minutes of May 3, 2011 were approved with a motion from Kessler seconded by Rethlake and carried with a 5/0 vote. 
IN THE MATTER OF LAND BIDS:  No bids were given for the ground at the new Rail Connect Park, Andrew Boxberger stated by statue the ground can now be sold normal by the County after thirty days, but not for this then the advertised $30,000 an acre price.  

IN THE MATTER OF BIDS FOR SIGNS:  Three bids for the new signs at the Rail Connect Park were discussed for determination of what vendor would best fit the qualifications set out from the Commission on the Request for Bids.  The bid from Baldus was not considered since it was outside the price given for the bid.  Discussion of the different specifications from both remaining companies Johnson Brothers and Custom Signs were discussed and the original photos of the projects were passed for inspection.  Schrader made the motion to accept the bid from Johnson Brother’s out of South Whitley on Design #1 for a cost of $30,000, seconded by Rethlake and carried with a 5/0 vote.
IN THE MATTER OF LIGHTING: Gene Donaghy gave out a Handout describing the cost difference between the LED lighting and the HPS system, and the cost difference between leasing and purchasing for the Redevelopment on the projects at Gateway and Rail Connect Park.  At this time only a decision will be made for the Rail Connect Park to finish up the project with the timing of completion. A motion was made by Kessler to use the LED lighting and go with the Lease option with Northeastern REMC at this time, seconded by Schrader and carried with a 3/1 vote with Argerbright being the nay vote.
IN OTHER MATTERS: Discussion on the pavement from St Rd #30 to the Rail Connect Park was discussed it the County Highway will do the work and at what cost to Redevelopment a meeting will be held Friday May 20, 2011 for a determination.  The work road work needs to correspond with Triad moving in sometime in June.  Andrew Boxberger wanted the Farm Lease in writing with signatures from both parties. Rethlake working with Todd Samuelson in regards to the Tech School request from Redevelopment.
There being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.
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